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Lies and dishonesty to others and to ourselves was a 

theme in this year’s extraordinary Carnegie list. On the 14 

June the Shire Hall was full of book groups from across 

the county discussing the very challenging books that we 

have been reading over the past weeks. 

Author Tanya Landman – last year’s winner – was an en-

tertaining afternoon speaker. She was ‘under embargo’ to 

all questions about the Carnegie medal, however, as she is 

one of the judges for the new Amnesty International 

award that is being linked to the Carnegie for the first time 

this year. 

Herefordshire’s nomination for the winning title was The 

Lies we Tell ourselves by Robin Talley, a book which tells 

the story of the first black pupils to attend Jefferson High 

USA and begin the process of integration – but with a 

twist. 

 Second place was the verse novel One by Sarah Crossan 

and third was Five Children on the Western Front by Kate 

Saunders.   

We await the final decision from London next week. Do 

try reading the Carnegie List over summer and make your 

own mind up! 

 

W 
elcome to the Summer issue of  HCS 

Library News. Please remember to re-

turn all your library books before the 

summer holidays. 

Don’t forget that you can still go on reading all sum-

mer long by logging into Oliver through the school 

website and browsing our great selection of e-

books. Make sure your library log-in is up to date—

drop in and see Mrs Nelson or Mrs Adamson if you 

have a problem with this. 

House Quiz 

Summer 2016 

Year 7 have their first taste 

of the ‘Buzzer Round’ at the 

House Quiz on 26 April.   

The eventual winners were: 

STUART!  

 

Back (left to right:): Will 

Ryan and Briony; 

Front (left to right): 

Fred, Beren, Sarah and  

Daniel. 

Thank you to Mr. Jackson, 

Mrs Wall and Mr. Priday for 

a frantic, fun and fair  event! 

Carnegie Day 

Book Club members Lola, Polly, Charley, Alex, Jess, Izzy, 
Esme, Emily, Helena, April, Lola, Evie, and Ben at       
Carnegie Day. 
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7C:  Esme Sullivan 

7L:  Jess Bissell 

7S:  Bronte Giddens, Lola Parkes 

7T:  Alex. Palmer,Oluwaseyi Adeyemo   

8C:  Ella Finlay 

8L:   Polly Shorrock 

8S:   Charlie Hardy, Wyatt Millar 

8T:  Robin Ray 

9C:   Harriet Matthews 

9L:   Will Sykes 

9S:  Will Hewitt 

9T:  April Rivers 

10C:  Imogen Harris & Daniella Mann 

10L:  Imogen Miller 

10S:  Juliette Breen 

How do the forms measure up? 

11C:  Lily Cotton 
11L:  Hannah Fortey 
11S:  James Kerridge 
11T:  Katie John 
6C1:  Briony Waycott  
6L1:  Elliott Attewell 
6S1:  Alex Lynch 
6T1:  Eliza Baring 
6C2:    
6L2:  Fiona Oakley 
6S2:  Annabel Gorst 
6T2:  Ellie Glover  
6C3:   
6L3  Isabelle, Kitty, Cristina, 
 Gawain 
6S3:  Owen Cowden 
6T3 Jaks Smallwood 

Hereford Cathedral School Library 
Telephone & Fax.: 01432 363532 
E-mail: schoolsec@herefordcs.com 
website: www.herefordcs.com 
Librarians: Mrs. R Ayers-Nelson and  
 Mrs. C Adamson 

Remember, our Library is available 
throughout the summer holidays from 
your computer at home.   
1. Go to the school website and find 

the Department page for the Library. 
2. Click on the link to Oliver 
3. Log in to Oliver using your school 

username and Oliver password. 
4. All e-books and e-resources will 

be available through that page, 
free of charge. 

Please keep passwords confidential. 
Our licences are for HCS only. 
Fiction ebooks are from the new 
VLEbooks platform. 
Please note: 
You will need to log in to Oliver to 
reach our global library. Please 
make sure you have sorted this 
access out with the librarian before 
the holiday! 

 e-resources  

The pupils who borrowed the most 
library items over the past academic year in each 
form were: 

6th 

Form  
36 21 60 42 

And the winning House is …

 Langford!   

Thirteen teams attended this year’s competition – every 

bookshelf was wheeled into the computer room to clear 

the maximum floor space in the Library!  

St. Martin’s school were the winners this year, following 

Kingsland, HCJS and Ashperton previously. The run-

ners-up were Orleton and St. Francis Xavier. 

Even the thunder didn’t put pupils off! 

(Right: The library without its shelves– and the flags out) 

Primary Schools Maths competition 

Year  Cornwall Langford Somerset Stuart 

7 108 96 69 90 

8 61 143 39 70 

9 53 60 28 51 

10 2 6 5 6 

11  1 31 75 7 

6th 
Form 13 29 46 15 

Top  boy - James Kerridge (Y11) 

 

Top girls - Esme Sullivan (Y7) 

& Polly Shorrock (Y7) tied. 

Well done to the pupils who entered our quiz, which took them 

through the ten decades of her Majesty’s reign in children’s 

publishing. Each display presented a ‘Book of the Decade’ written 

for young people, beginning with Winnie The Pooh, which was 

published in the year of the Queen’s birth. 

Pupils were asked to nominate a ‘Book of This Decade’ for 2010-16  

-which wasn’t easy, as there are so many amazing books to 

choose from! The nominated books were: for children - One by 

Sarah Crossan and for YA - Divergent by Veronica Roth. 

Competition winners were: Charley Dallow, Helena Turner and 

Seyi Adeyemo.  

Happy Birthday to Her Majesty 

Mrs Stevens’s 

Year 7 class 

made some 

brilliant  masks 

from scratch in 

just a couple of  

sessions. They 

then went on 

to perform 

their own Can-

terbury Tale by 

Chaucer.  

Tales of Year 7 

Alexander, Quinn and Hugo transformed after the ‘instant 
mask-making workshop’ run by Mrs Nelson!  


